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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWN OF EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

April 24, 2001
Chair pro tempore Jennifer Wright-Thulin called the meeting to order @ 6:00 p.m.

Roll Call:  

Commissioners present:  Chair pro tempore Jennifer Wright-Thulin, Jody Hooley, Diane Jacob, Jeff Love, Tom Maher and Brigham Morgan (Mr. Morgan arrived at 6:10 p.m.)  Bill Chipman and Bradshaw were excused.

Town Staff:  

Town Engineer:

Mike Jensen

Town Planner:

Shawn Warnke


Deputy Recorder:

Fionnuala Kofoed


Korey Walker and Ken Leetham were excused.

Others present:  Jennifer McLaughlin, resident; Scott Kirkland and Jessa Schalich, The Ranches; Arlene Erickson, resident; Lori Edens, resident; April Garnett, resident; Mischa & Will Parco, residents; Helen & Eric Manning; Justin Hildreth, resident.

1.
Pledge of Allegiance:

Jennifer Wright-Thulin led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Approval of the Agenda:



Jennifer Wright-Thulin recommended tabling the minutes for April 10, 2001.

MOTION
Diane Jacob moved to approve the agenda as stated tabling the minutes for April 10, 2001.  Brigham Morgan seconded the motion.   Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.  

3.
Status Report From the Council:

Brigham Morgan reported that the Town Council had approved the amendment to Rush Valley, Plat A Development Agreement and CC&R’s.  The Plat was adjusted only changing the name of the builder to Sundance Homes.  Ruby Valley, Plat B was tabled so additional legal information could be obtained and the ordinance could be clarified.  The Council also approved the Gas and Electric revenue bonds, which would fund within the next two weeks.

4.
Approval of Minutes:


Tabled until the following meeting.

5.
Preliminary Plat-Point Lookout (R1 N10), Continuation of the Public Hearing:

Shawn Warnke addressed the Planning Commission and briefly discussed the DRC Recommendations.  Mr. Warnke stated that no parks plan had been submitted.  There were concerns regarding slopes that exceeded the approved 25% slope grade.  Town Attorney Jerry Kinghorn had advised the Planning Commission to approve garages underneath houses that appeared to have excessive slopes.

The Planning Commission agreed that the developer must show that any sloped lots can provide a suitable building pad.

Mike Jensen, Epic Engineering, discussed the Engineer’s Report and commented on the storm water issues.

Tom Maher stated that there should be a large basin to route all the drainage water to.  Mike Jensen responded that all lots would be reviewed at final application.

Jennifer Wright Thulin suggested that there should be a disclosure to all potential homeowners regarding the storm drainage.  Mike Jensen commented that a statement could be added to the final plat.

Jessa Schalich, The Ranches, stated that she had discussed the storm drainage issue with Town Engineer Korey Walker and they had decided that it could be addressed on a lot-to-lot basis.


Public Comment: 6:32 p.m.

April Garnett, Arlene Erickson, Jennifer McLoughlin, Justin Hildreth, Eric Manning and Will Parco, residents of The Ranches, commented with respect to the impact that the Point Lookout subdivision would have on Rockwell Village.  Their main concern was the drainage.  It was their opinion that the storm water drainage was already a major issue and it would worsen with more homes built on at a higher elevation.  Additional items of concern were compatibility, property values, open space and trail systems.  Privacy for the homes built on a lower elevation was also discussed.

The Public Hearing closed at 6:50 p.m.

Scott Kirkland, The Ranches, addressed the residents concerns.  Mr. Kirkland explained that The Ranches had lost many lots and they were trying to make it up in a logical fashion.  It was their intent to transition into larger lots while keeping the lots sizes as compatible as possible.  With respect to the drainage, it was Mr. Kirkland’s opinion that the developer who had built the homes in Rockwell Village had built them too low, which resulted in flooding.  Mr. Kirkland stated that the Ranches wanted to deal with the drainage issue; however, they hadn’t found a solution to the problem.  

Shawn Warnke noted that when the flooding occurred in The Ranches last year Town Engineer Korey Walker observed that homes located on hillsides with landscaped yards suffered less water damage.  Additionally, the Building Inspector noted that homeowners who altered the original grade of the lot for landscaping purposes disrupted the storm water runoff.  Mr. Warnke stated that he had discussed this concern in the DRC meetings an d proposed that developer complete the landscaping at the time of occupancy, weather permitting.

Jeff Love stated that he liked the increased lots sizes although he was concerned with the shape of some of the lots and believed that the developer would have difficultly selling them.  Mr. Love also wanted to insure that there would be adequate drainage for existing and future residents.

Jody Hooley expressed her dissatisfaction that some of the lots had been reduced in size.  The grade of the lots and compatibility of the subdivision was also a concern.  Mrs. Hooley believed that the Development Code was lacking with regards to zoning.  The homes wouldn’t be approved if the subdivision were zoned country residential.

Brigham Morgan commented that the transitioning within the subdivision was effective.  While the layout of the development was good, the hillside would be scarred in the process of the construction.  Mr. Morgan discussed the storm drainage issue stating that it should not be dealt with on a lot-by-lot base and, furthermore, it was the responsibility of the Master Developer to correct the problem that already existed.  Mr. Morgan was not comfortable approving the application as presented.

Diane Jacob was sympathetic to the residents concerns and hoped that a compromise could be met.  The storm water drainage was a concern, however, Mrs. Jacob trusted that the Town Engineer could work with the developer to rectify the situation.  Mrs. Jacob added that the developers had done a good job with the transitioning.

Tom Maher stated that the developer needed to find a solution for the drainage issue and concurred with Mr. Morgan regarding the matter.  Mr. Maher believed that it was a good opportunity for Epic Engineering to work with The Ranches and find a solution to the problem.  With respect to the grade, Mr. Maher thought that the current standard was ridiculous and it needed to be amended.  The detention pond was also a public safety concern, which needed additional research.

Brigham Morgan stated that he didn’t consider the detention basin to be a major concern.  It was the parent’s responsibility to keep their children safe and away from the detention pond.

Jennifer Wright-Thulin discussed the need to correct the problems with the detention pond.  Flooding was a concern along with the slope grade on several of the lots.  Mrs. Thulin also wanted to see a park plan.  Building homes above existing residents did create a privacy issue.  Mr. Kirkland stated that The Ranches would like to use a lower roof pitch, which would avoid the privacy issue, possibly a 4:12 pitch.  Mrs. Thulin also discussed the possibility of wider rather than longer lots.  Mr. Kirkland responded that that would create the need for additional roads. 

Discussion ensued regarding the location of garage on lots that had a high slope grade.

MOTION
Brigham Morgan moved to table the Preliminary Plat for Point Lookout until further storm drainage plans are submitted.  Also, that, examples showing access to the driveways and garages are presented with respect to lots with slope grade issues.  Tom Maher seconded the motion.  Ayes: 4, Nays: 2.  Motion passed.

8.
General Discussion/Questions/Announcements:

A. Packets for Master Development Review.

Jessa Schalich, The Ranches asked the Commissioners whether they would prefer to have large binders with all the information regarding the Master Development Review or a small binder with select information.  The Commissioners requested a large binder with all the information included.


Scott Kirkland, The Ranches stated that The Ranches was scheduled to close SID 2000-1 the following week.  This would enable them to complete all the parks and trails.  Pony Express Parkway would also be completed to the south end of The Ranches property.  The Alpine School District was also scheduled to close on a school site located within The Ranches the following week.  Mr. Kirkland added that the LDS Church was interested in obtaining two additional church sites in The Ranches.  Finally, seeding the golf course would commence May 15th.  It was anticipated that it would be completed by July.  The golf course was scheduled to open in the Spring of 2002. 

Jody Hooley requested that the notices for the archery event at The Ranches be removed.

Diane Jacob discussed the need to promote commercial business in Eagle Mountain.  

9.
Adjournment:



MOTION
Brigham Morgan moved to adjourn the meeting @ 7:56 p.m.

Approved:  ______________________________________ Date: ___________________

                      

Chairman Bill Chipman
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